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PUBLIC TRANSIT ADVISORY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING
Barre City Place

219 North Main Street

Barre, Vermont
December 12, 2019
ATTENDEES:
Ross MacDonald, VTrans




Tim Bradshaw, VTrans




Jackie Cassino, VTrans




Katherine Otto, VTrans




Stephen Falbel, SHC



Dan Currier, CVRPC



Peter Johnke, VCIL
Jaime Feehan, VPTA
Angela Smith-Dieng, DAIL

Lucas Herring, Mayor of Barre
Brenda Siegel, COVE

Van Chesnut, Advance Transit
Jenn Wood, GMT
Jim Moulton, Tri-Valley Transit [via telephone]
John Sharrow


1.
CALL TO ORDER and INTRODUCTIONS
Ross MacDonald called the meeting to order at 1:10 PM and announced Barbara Donovan is retiring as of 12/20/19. Introductions were done.
2.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
September 19, 2019
MOTION by Peter Johnke, SECOND by Dan Currier, to approve the minutes of 9/19/19 with the following correction/clarification:

· In the Statewide AVL Deployment agenda item, paragraph beginning “Dan Currier said the Mad River Valley TAC…” – change “TAC” to “senior center”.

VOTING: unanimous; motion carried.
3.
PUBLIC TRANSIT POLICY PLAN UPDATE
Consultant, Steve Falbel, reported on data collected in the update of the PTPP and possible approaches to address five challenges with public transit (aging population, economic impacts, technology, increasing public awareness of public transit, and land use). Possible approaches include:

· Getting people to use public transit by developing a working committee to work on mobility for the aging, working with the E&D program on transportation issues, establishing personal mobility accounts to pay for transit ride.

· Increasing awareness of available rides through car pools, job rides, bus, Good News Garage, Uber, Lyft, volunteer drivers. 
· Knowing the location and time of the bus or ride with technology (Mobility on Demand, smartphone apps).
· Real time demand response service.

· Integrating Medicaid, E&D, and client pay programs.

· Integrating van, taxi, bus, volunteer driver rides and cost.

· Expanding the volunteer drivers pool.

· Linking to the personal mobility account to pay for rides.

· Expanding Go Vermont.
· Documenting the value of public transit with video, audio broadcasts.

· Expanding the partnership with AARP, state agencies, elected officials, Community Transportation Association of America, Vermont Public Radio and Public Television.

· Work with Act 250 and regional planning commissions to ensure public transit providers are involved in development projects.

· Integrate public transit into development plans.

· Implement long range transit plan objectives.

· To address climate change run full buses, use electric vehicles, coordinate transit services in downtown developments, make shorter trips.

Steve Falbel said extensive outreach and surveys on the PTPP were done (respondents were a mix of transit users with 60% having used some form of public transit in the past year). Results show the desire for less automobile dependence, mobility for non-drivers, transit access in urban and rural areas, more frequent service door-to-door, to jobs or other destinations, in evenings and on weekends.  Convenience is the priority. Changing the service to provide a convenient level of service could impact choices.
Brenda Siegel, COVE, suggested showing how individual transit problems can be solved with public transit and that public transit in rural areas is safe.
Peter Johnke, VCIL, suggested ramping up demand response levels because people who must use public transit cannot have spontaneity and must plan rides.

John Sharrow suggested more attention be given to mini-bus terminals and having more park-and-ride facilities. Jackie Cassino said VTrans does a capacity assessment every five years on accessibility to buses and quality shelters. VTrans works with regional planning to do counts four times a year to see if the park-and-ride facilities in the state are over capacity.

Lucas Herring, Mayor of Barre, suggested giving grants or vouchers for plowing space for park-and-ride areas. Jackie Cassino said VTrans asks regional planning to identify informal park-and-ride areas throughout the state. There are rules that must be followed for safety, ADA, and such if the state pays for these areas to be cleared. A pilot program could be done. Mr. Herring mentioned offering wireless access to people at transit stops or on buses.
Angela Smith-Dieng, DAIL, suggested repackaging the message on public transit to older Vermonters as an opportunity to stay active and engaged. 

Van Chesnut, AT, applauded local ordinances allowing more dense population centers that can be served by public transit to help achieve climate goals.

4.
SECTION 20 LEGISLATIVE STUDY UPDATE
Steve Falbel reported on the legislative study (Section 20 of House bill H.529) to increase public transit ridership in rural areas and what the state needs to do to achieve this. A committee of stakeholders has been formed and has met twice to date. Findings include the need for more active planning and management to increase public transit ridership, policy levers, such as universal parking charge for cars, fuel price increase, environmental crisis, to shift people from cars to public transit, and significant investment in public transit infrastructure. Free fare public transit may increase ridership, but not necessarily get people out of their cars. Convenience and lack of service are reasons why people do not use public transit, not the fares. The draft report from the study will be provided to the legislature in January 2020.

Lucas Herring said the Barre school system has busing throughout the school district and could be a resource if others could ride the bus besides students. The school district received an electric bus grant and is looking to transition to electric buses. Ross MacDonald agreed a conversation can be held with the school supervisory unions.  VTrans Public Transit Division does provide transit for students and can look at some type of hybrid operation.

John Sharrow cautioned against mixing students with non-student passengers, and suggested the buses be used for other passengers when students are not using the buses.

There was discussion of changing the perception of public transit and improving the image.

5.
E&D PROGRAM ASSESSMENT UPDATE
Jackie Cassino stated the E&D Program provides rides for dialysis, medical appointments, shopping. There is a greater need for rides due to the increase in the aging population. VTrans working with the E&D committees will be conducting a statewide survey of customer service satisfaction with E&D rides.  The survey will go out in January 2020 with the analyzed results available by March. The survey and results are the first steps in the effort to promote dialogue with service providers and clients.

6.
MOBILITY FOR ALL GRANT OPPORTUNITY

7.
PUBLIC TRANSIT PROGRAM OUTREACH PLAN AND AD CAMPAIGN
Ross MacDonald reported on the app that will provide more information on more modes to more people. The Mobility for All pilot seeks to improve mobility options. A joint grant application with the Agency of Human Services will be done for January 6, 2020. For outreach, media sources in local communities (Front Porch Forum, newsletters, town hall postings) will be used to try to increase the number of volunteer drivers. Local vehicles will be used and reimbursed for rides. Route match software will be used. There will be a centralized call center and integrated databases. To increase ridership in Vermont the marketing plan for the Transit Act will be leveraged. Bus boards, Go Vermont, local considerations will be informed. An instructional video will be done.

8.
RECOVERY AND JOB ACCESS RIDES & RIDES TO WELLNESS DEMAND RESPONSE PILOT
Tim Bradshaw reported findings on Rides to Wellness include the need for partner buy-in, qualifying the benefit of the pilot to health centers, and expanding the pilot. Findings on the recovery and job access rides show the need for more marketing and outreach on the pilot so people know to ask for the rides.  The pilot is identifying mobility gaps at locations within the pilot study area.

Brenda Siegel, COVE, suggested asking people why they are not using the service. Tim Bradshaw said some people are not eligible for the service. Ross MacDonald said there will be consideration of why potential riders are not using the service.

9.
INTERCITY AND NEW SERVICES REVIEW
Tim Bradshaw noted intercity services include the Greyhound route from White River Jct. to Greenfield, Massachusetts, VT Translines Route 4 and Route 7 service, and Vermont Shires Connector. Intercity services are subsidized. With budget pressures decisions must be made. The productivity of the routes will be reviewed to see if the subsidy could be better applied to another program, such as E&D.

10.
MEMBER UPDATES
There was mention of the anticipated Older Vermonters Act which is a big picture look of the system and supports for older Vermonters. Transportation is a part of this.

The Working Communities Challenge Grant for the City of Barre will apply to surrounding areas. The focus is to help bring women heads of household with children in poverty out of poverty.

11.
ADJOURNMENT
With no further business and without objection the meeting was adjourned at 3:17 PM.
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